STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS24598

The purpose of this legislation is to eliminate the States role in setting costs for commercial drivers
license (CDL) skills testing. Currently the Idaho Transportation Department (ITD) stipulates and
collects $70.00 for CDL skills tests. ITD keeps $10.00 for administrative purposes and passes
along $60.00 to the private CDL skills organization. This legislation will allow ITD to still receive
$10.00 but ITD will not have to transfer monies to the CDL skills testing organization. The CDL
skills testing organizations will be allowed to establish fees as they deem necessary and will allow
the free market to determine prices.

FISCAL NOTE

No fiscal impact to the General Fund or any state agency.
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Representative Jason A. Monks

Representative Joe Palmer
(208) 332-1000
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